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MEMORANDUM
DATE:  April 18, 2006

TO: Jordana
FROM: Barbara Lowry, Coordinator of Technical Services
RE: Information Literacy Report for the School of Engineering and Textiles

Targeted Courses
First Year Students: 
 
T101 – Survey of the Textile Industry
Second Year Students:
T901 – Survey of the Apparel Industry
T101 – Survey of the Textile Industry
T101 is an introductory course that teaches the terminology and process used in the manufacture of textiles.  In addition to weekly lectures, the class is supported by a lab experience.  T101 is offered in both the fall and spring semesters.  A typical semester enrolls a total of 150 students in five sections.  Sections are taught by both adjunct and fulltime faculty.  Depending on program sequencing, there are often a few students who are not first-years in each section, although the majority of students is first and second semester Freshmen. Originally, T101 students were to write a research paper and oral presentation on a non-apparel textile topic, evaluated individually by the instructors.  However, the research paper assignment often had unsatisfactory results.  Instructors reported that students did not know how to locate or access appropriate textile-related information, neither conceptually nor mechanically. A librarian conducted presentations and library tours for the T101 students for two semesters (Fall 2000 – Spring 2001), to familiarize students with location and access of textile information needed for the research project.  However, the presentation-only mode was ineffective, for several reasons, and the quality of the projects did not improve. After the Spring 2001 semester, this project assignment was discontinued, and the present information literacy assignment was designed to replace it. 
In the Fall of 2001, the T101 Course Coordinator, librarian liaison and faculty representative to the School of Engineering and Textiles collaborated on an assignment re-design.  An annotated bibliography replaced the research paper and oral presentation term project.  The new assignment was given a weight of 5% of the overall course grade.  From previous experiences with both student research habits and their responses to the presentation-only plus tour mode of instruction, it was determined that very basic issues relating to location and access needed concentrated attention in the revised project. Aspects of tool literacy were also incorporated into the assignment. Students are expected to use their university email accounts and Blackboard to complete the 3-part assignment. 
Since 2001, the assignment and accompanying documentation have undergone updating and revision.  However, the original intent and content of the series of exercises remains the same.  To complete the annotated bibliography, students must use Textile-related information sources and information retrieval tools.  Students find information using the online catalog to locate books and journals, textile-specific indexing and abstracting tools, and the free (public) web.
Copies of the assignment and results of assessments, along with examples of good, fair, and poor student projects are included in this binder.

T901 – Survey of the Apparel Industry
This is the targeted course for Second-Year Students.  Examples of the projects and grading guidelines used for this course are included in this binder.  This course does not have a common assignment or common assessment instrument.  In one version of T901, there is a group project that encompasses many aspects of library-based research appropriate to the Sophomore year. As the class’s final project already included many opportunities to emphasize library-based research, the decision of how to deliver the related instruction had to be made. The Library already offers voluntary library research workshops on various topics, including Company and Industry Research and How to conduct a SWOT Analysis. It was decided that the IL instruction would be delivered via the pre-existing voluntary workshops, “SWOT Analysis” being the most appropriate voluntary workshop for this class’s project. 

Future Work

A Capstone Course for Textile students was recently proposed to the Undergraduate Education Committee.  This new course provides many opportunities for the integration of information literacy.  As students complete the assignments and projects for new course, it is anticipated that gaps in previous skill-building, abilities, and knowledge will be revealed.  The numerous programmatic changes currently underway in the newly-renamed school of Engineering and Textiles will need to be explored for their potential to include more Information Literacy instruction and programming. The movement of Writing Seminar II into the Sophomore Year has the potential to address and support disciplinary IL outcomes and goals that may or may not be directly addressed through the coursework undertaken in the professional schools.
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